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. CASE No. 3402
| Order Xo. R-3075
| -

< SIOM

f This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 18, 1966,
&t Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission
_ot Hew Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission.”

: WOW, on this___ 274 aay of June, 1966, the Commission, a
, quorum being present, having censidered the record, and being
!nlly advised in the premises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
iaw, the Cowmsission as jurisdistion of this czuszs z2nd the swhiect

matter thereof.

; (2] That the applicants have requested that their applica-
tion be withdrawn.

(3) That Case Nc. 3402 should be dismissed,

IT IS TABREICRE ORDERED:

That Case ¥o., 3402 is hereby dismissed.
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' CASE No. 3402
. Order Bo. R-3075

. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove '
. designated,

b

STATE OF NEN MEXICO '
I CONSERVATION COMMISSION : o,
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DonN M. FEDRIC PosT OFriCE Box 2086 — >
1, 1966
New Mexico 0il Conservatic: .umission

P. 0. Box 2083
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Poxter, Jr.
- Secretary-Director

Re: NMOCC Cases 3401 and/ 3402
Red Hills Area

Geatlemen:
With :ull authority, consent and agreement, we are writing this

ietter in Lenall of our clienis, Jeraid M. Schwwmain, Saul A. Yager and
Kermit 0il Cecmpany.

The parties we represent have neretofore filed with the Commission
three applications for non-standard drilling and spacing units, ~mbracing
lands in Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 33 East, and encompassing
; Pennsylvanian and Wolfcamp fermations. The Pennsylvanian aon-standard

case was given number 34)1 and the two applications involving the pro-

posed Wolfcamp units were consolidated under case number 34C2. For the

purposes of the hearing, these two cases were consolidated ind heard on

May 19, 1966. The testimony taken by the Commission on Mayv 18, 1966 in

connection with Union 0il Company of California's application for special ;
field rules and for 640 acre spacing of thne Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas Puol

(Case No. 3158) invclving {with other lands) the lands in cases 3401 and

3402 was made a part of the record in the latter cases.

Our clients now desire to formally withdraw their opposition to
Union's application for special field rules and for 640 acre Wolfcawp gas
well spacing in the Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas Fool, and sucl opposition is
hereby withdrawn.

Measures have been taken by Union of California to protect the
correlative rights of the mineral owners in Section 5, Township 26 South,
Range 33 East, and as a result thereof, our clients have asked that the
applications 3401 and 3402, filed by them, be withdrawn and that the
cases be Jdismissed and closed.

‘4:i:l\Respect'ully submit

L1002 e o

George H.” Hunker, Jr.
GHH: cd
cc: Mr. Jerald M. Schuman
Mr. Saul A. Yager
Kermit Oil Company
Mr. 8. B. Christy, IV
All interested parties named in applications
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Docket No. 12-66
DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 18, 1966

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING,

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 3158:

CASE 3401:

CASE 3402:

(1) Consideration of the o0il allowable for June, 1966.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
June, 1966, from thirteen prorated pcols in lLea, Eddy,
and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, and also presenta-
tion of purchasers nominations for said pools for the
six-month period beginning July 1, 1966; consideration
of the allowable production of gas from nine prorat=d
pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties,
New Mexico, for June, 1966.

Application of Union 0il Company of California to reopen Case

No. 3158, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, as successor in interest to The Pure 0il Company, seeks

the reopening of Case No. 3158 to consider the establishment of
special pool rules for the Red Hills-Wolfcamp Gas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, including pirovision for 640-acre drilling units and
specified well locations. Applicant further requests an exception
to the well location requirements of the requested pool rules for
its Red Hills Unit Well No. 1, located in the SW/4 SE/4 of Section
22, Tosmehin 28 Gonth  Ranae 33 Rast. and stipnlates that an
exception to the spa01ng requlrements of the proposed special pool
rules should be granted to the owners of mineral interest in
Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 33 East. Applicant's request
for the reopening of Case No. 3158, which was the application of
The Pure 0il Company for special rules for said Red Hills-Wolfcamp
Gas Pool, is predicated upon alleged new and independent evidence
obtained since the original hearing of the cease.

Application of Jerald M. Schuman, Saul A. Yager and Kermit 0il
Company for a non-standard drilling unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek approval of a non-
standard 280-acre drilling unit comprising the N/2 N/2, SE/4

NE/4%, and E/2 SE/4 of Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 33 East,
Red Hills-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled 660 feet from the North line
and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 5.

Application of Jerald M. Schuman, Saul A. Yager and Xermit 0il
Company for two non-standard drilling units, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek approval of two non-
standard Red Hills-Wolfcamp Cas Pool drilling units described as
follows:

(1) A 120-acre unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of
Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 33 East, to be dedicated to
a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the South line and 660 feet
from the East line of said Section 5;
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CASE 3402 - Continued:

CASE 3403:

(2) A 160-acre unit comprising the N/2 N/2 of Section 5, Town-
ship 26 South, Range 33 East, to be dedicated to a well to be

- drilled 660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West

line of said Section 5, all of the above being in Lea County,
New Mexico.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the creation and extension of certain pools in Eddy and Lea
Counties, New Mexico:

a) CREATE A new gas pool for Morrow production and designated
as the Golden Eagle-Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well is The
Atlantic Refining Company, Pure Federal No. 1, located in Unit
K of Section 11, Township 21 South, Rangé 25 East, NMPM. Said
pool described as:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 11: All

b) CREATE A new gas pool for Morrow production designated as the
North McMillan-Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well is Yates
Irilling Company, Peccs River Deep Unit No. 1, located in Unit
F of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 27 East, NMPM. Said
pool described as:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 28: R1ll

¢) CREATE A new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, clzassified as

an o0il pool for Wolfcamp production and designated as the Winchester-
Wolfcamp Pool. The discovery weil is J. C. Williamson, State A

No. 1, located in Unit M of Section 36, Township 19 South, Range

28 Bast, MNMPM. Said pcol described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: S/2 SE/4
SECTION 36: SW/4 Sw/4

d) EXTEND the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvahian Pool to include
therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: NE/4

SECTION 27: W/2

SECTION 28: §/2

e) EXTEND the Drinkard Pool teo include therein:

TOWNSHIF 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 21: W/2 Sw/4

£f) EXTEND the Lusk-Strawn Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 14: Nw/4
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g) EXTEND the Mescalero-San Andres Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: SE/4

h) EXTEND the Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool to include therein:

TCWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM |
: SECTION 5: Lots 1 through 8 i

i) EXTEND the Shugart-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SCUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 27: NE/Z

j) EXTEND the Skaggs-Drinkard Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
§ SECTION 13: NW/4

i i k) EXTEND the Square Lake Grayburg-San Andres Pool to include
tnerean:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 20: 5/2 Nw/&
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\:1’ : BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF JERALD M, SCHUMAN, )

SAUL A. YAGER and KERMIT OIL )

COMPANY FOR APPROVAL OF A NON- ) Case No. j /ﬁy
STANDARD DRILLING TRACT IN THE WOLF-) : |
CAMP GAS POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW )

MEXICO. )

APPLICATION

—— ke mam mme af e = o e ams o

Come now Jerald M. Schuman, Saul A. Yager and Kermit 0il Company,

v e

hereinafter referred to as Applicant, and applies to the 0il Conservation

Commission of New Mexico for approval of a designated non-standarc

Lo

o b s

drilling tract, consisting of 120 acres as an exception to the provisions

of Rule 104 C II (a) and in support thereof would show:

1. ;

E‘ That Jerald M. Schuman and Saul A. Yager are owners of mineral interests

: A 3 _and Kermit Oil Company is the Lessee of Schuman and Yager under the SEYNEY, ?

L8

EXSE% of Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, ' ‘>§

BT

New Mexico.

ez
e

II.

That on the 7th day of December, 1964, by virtue of Order No. R-2826

AP s AL PR T

e

the New Mexico 0ii Conservation Commission established tbe Red Hills Wolf-

~ LA, ) e nand - ] ~ ~ -~
camp Gas rool covering all of Sectisns 31

. y >, Tovmshin 25 South,

Range 33 East, and a:l o] Sections 4, 5 and 6, Township 26 South, Range 33
East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico.
F ; III.

Applicant proposes to drill a development well to the Wblfcggg.?or-

mation at a location in compliance with Rule 104 C II (a), to-wit: 660 feet
from the East line, and 1,980 feat from the South line of Section 5, Town-

ship 26 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., and to dedicate the SEXLNEY, EYSE% of

said Section 5, as described in paragraph I above, which unit would be a
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120 acre non-standard unit.
Iv.

Attached to this application is a plat showing to the best of the
applicant's information and belief, the ownership of acreage in the vicinity
of applicant's proposed umnit.

- v.

That the creation of the above described non-standard unit does not
require a well location exception and does not grant applicant a structural
advantage, nor will it adversely affect the correlative rights of any
operator or owner in the Wolfcamp common source of supply. Further, the
creation of such a unit mecessitates that the Commission approve the
crossing of a quarter section line within a governmental section by permitting
the joinder oi ihe SE%XNEY of Section 5 with the contiguous 80 acres lying

in the Fh8F% nf Qectiﬂ: 5, 32 a3 o {uiw Lue requestad non-standard unit.

VL.

That no operator will be deprived of the opportunity to drill a well
on its propurty as a result of the granting of this application. That the
granting of this application will conform the drilling and spacing unit
s0 as to make it coincide with the ownership of the applicant's under the
proposed unit and will promote deveiopment, prevent waste and will protect
the correlative rights of all owners in the Wolfcamp commonlsource of
supply.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this application be set for hearing
before the Commission's duly appointed examiner and that after notice and
hearing as required by law, the Commission enter its order approving the

non-gtandard unit prayed for.

Respectfully submitted,

/ George H. Hunker, Jr.
P. 0. Box 2086
Roswell, New Mexico

Attorney for Applicant




It is heredy certified that a cIpy of the foregoing Application

has beeﬁ malled by certified mail to the following named at the addresses

; shown!
Name . ' Address
: Union 011 Company of California Union Building '
\ 619 West Texas Street
; Midland, Texas
Texaco Inc.- . P. 0. Box 3109
) Midiand, Texas
t Pan American Petroleum Corporation P. 0. Box 1410
1 ' Fort Worth, Texas
i o
" Continental 0il Company P. O. Box 431
‘ . ’ Midland, Texas
i - Humble 0il & Refining Company : P. O. Box 3116
L ) ) Midland, Texas
i H. W. Jennings, inc. o : 1117 Fort Worth National Bank' Bldg.
- g _ Fort Worth, Texas
s. B. Christy, IV . Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy
: ny ' P. 0. Box 10
3 ' SN ' Roswell, New Mexico
- ' Attorneys for Union 0il Company
' i ’ - 7 of California - Unit Operator,
- i : ‘ Red Hills Unit
t i | :
] i Guyton B. Hays P. 0. Box 1148
{ ‘ 1 . Commissioner of Public Lands santa Fe, New Mexico
i Jonhn A. Anderson, Supervisor P. 0. Drawer 1857 .

g ; United States Geolpgical Survey ‘ . Roswell, New Mexico

i : : _ Roswell, New Mexico
March 24, 1966

KW@%M\? .

George H. Hunker, Jr.
P. 0. Box 208%

418 Hinkle Buildirg
Roswelly New Mexico

Attorney for Applicant
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF .TERALD M. SCHUMAN,
SAUL A, YAGER and KERMIT OIL
COMPANY FOR APPROVAL OF A NON-
STAMDARD DRILLING TRACT IN THE
WOLFCAMP GAS 200L, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

Case Yoo_cd 7T T

ot N e Nt o N

APPLICATION
Come now Jerald M. Schuman, Saul A. Yager and Kermit 0il Corpany,
hereiﬁafter referred to as Applicant, and applies to the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico for approval of a designated non-~standard
drilling tract, consisting of 140 acres as an exception to the provisions
-
of Rule 104 € IXI (a) and in support *thereof would show:
- I.

That Jerald M. Schuman and Saul A. Yager are owners of mineral

“interests and Kermit 0il Company is the Lessee of Schuman and Yagei undcor

the Ni¥N¥ of Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 33 East, N.H.P.M.,
Lea Cpuntv, New Merico.
II.
That on the 7th day of December, 1964, by virtue of Order
No. R-2826 the New Mexico Oil Conservaiion (cmmission established the

Red Hills Wolfcamp Gas Pool covering all of Sections 31, 32 and 33,

Township 25 South, Range 33 East, and all of Sections 4, 5 and 6, Town-

ship 26 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico.
III.
Applicant proposes to drill a developmert well to the Wolfcamp
Formation at a location in compliance with Rule 104 C II (a), to-wit: 660
feet from the North line, and 1,?80 feet from the West line of Section 5,

Township 26 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., and to dedicate the Nii¥s of

said Section 5, 2s described in paragraph I above, which unit would be a



160 acre non-standard unit.
Iv.

Attached to this application is a plat showing to the best of
the applicant's information and belief, the ownership of acreage in the
vicinity of applicant's proposed unit.

| V.

That the creation of the above described non-standard unit does

not require a well location exception and does not grant applicant a

structural advantage, nor will it adversely affect the correlative rights

of any operator or owner in the Wolfcamp common source of supply. Further,

the creation of such a unit necessitates that the Commission approve the
crossing of a quarter section line within a governmental section by permitting

the joinder of the NkNWj of Section 5 with the contiguous 80 acres lying

R Tl 0 S S O

in the N4XNE% of Section 5, so as to form the requested ron-standard unit.

VI.
That no operator will be deprived of the opportunity to drill a well

on its prbperty as a result of the granting of this application. That the

fory v o -

. B granting of this application will conform the drilling and spacing unit

s0 as to make it coincide with the ownership of the applicant's under the

proposed-vnit and will promote development, prevent waste and will protect
] % the correlative rights of all owaers in the Wolfcamp common source of
; ' supply.
| WHEREFORE, applirzant prays that this application be set for hearing
i ‘ before the Commission's duly appointed examiner and that after notice and
hearing as required by law, the Commission enter its order approving the
non-standard unit prayed fox.

Respectfully submitted,

—— ’ //\\\\
<:-‘z3\f14g3ca>=?;;;X<?<f;<7%£;;2%1é;%;:>l;€,/

George H. Hunker, Jr, _ .
P. 0. Box 2086 N
Roswell, New Mexico

Attorney for Applicant
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It is hereby certified that a copy of the foregoing Application

13

has been mailed by certified mail to the folle:ing named at the addresses

shown:

Name

Texaco Inc.-

Pan American Petroleum Corporation
Continental 0il Company

Humble Qil & Refining CQmpany

H. W. Jeanings, Inc.

S. B. Christy, 1V

Guyton B. Hays ’

{oamissioner of Fublic Lands

John A. Anderson, Supervisor
United States Geolggical Survey

March 24, 1966

et

Address

Union Building
619 West Texas Street
Midland, Texas

P. 0. Box 3109
Midland, Texas

P. 0. Box 1410
Fort Worth, Texas

P. O. Box 431
Midland, Texas

P. 0. Box 3116
Midland, Texas

1117 Fort Worth National Bank' Bldg.

Fort Worth, Texas

Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy

P. 0. Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico

Attorreys for Union 011 Company
of California - Unit Operator,
Red Hills Unit '

P. 0. Box 1148
Santa Fe, New Mexico

P. 0. Drawer 1857 .
Roswell, New Mexico

Roswell, New Mexico

George H. Hunker, Jr.
P. 0. Box 208¢

418 Hinkle Building
Roswelly, New Mexico

Attorney for Applicant

R T T R L T
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* Schuman, Yager, et al, Kermit 0il Company.

Texaco Inc.

Union 011 Company of California

Pan American Petroleum Corporation

Continental 0il Company

Humble 0il & Refining Company

H. W, Jennings, Inc.

ONONCEONCONONONS,

Schuman, Yager, et al, Union 0il Company and Pan American,
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MR, PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

Mr. Bunker, do you want to wait for Mr. Pray?

—;nw .

MR, HUNKER: If it please the Commission, yes, sir.
As a matter of fact, our first witness is Mr. Stapler and
‘he's on long distance telephone at this time.

MR. PORTER: We'll wait.

(Whereupon, 2 recess was taken.)

MR. PRAY: Mr. Porter, I believe there's going to
be just a slight delay. If we could have five or ten
minutes more, there's still some discussions.

MR. PORTER: Sure.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

(Whereupon, a recess was taken.)

MR. PRAY: Mr. Hays, we're now ready, I believe.

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 1092 © PHONE 243.667! ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST © PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERGUE, NEW MEXICO
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SPECIALIZING IMy

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order please,.

This morning we have two cases on the docket, Cases 3401 and

3402, Mr. Pray, have you dccided whether ycu will move to
consolidate the two cases?

MR, PRAY: Yes, we will move to consolidate the
two cases.

MR. PORTER: Is thz2re any objection to the
consolidation of the cases for the purpose of the hearing?

MR, HINKLE: No objection.

MR. PORTER: The cases will be consolidated.

MR. PRAY: For the purpose of the record, Donald

;_-—————-———_—————J? ,
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E. Pray and George H. Hunker, Jr., appearing for the applicaan.
I would like to have the record note the presence of Mr.

Howell Rucker, Midland, Texas, attorney for Kermit.

MR. CHRISTY: Clarence Hinkle and Sim Christy of
Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy, Roswell, for Union 0il Company of]

California, and an associate Mr. Robert Humphrey, an attorney

of Union, headquartered in Midland.
MR, PORTER: Thank you very much. Mr. Pray.
MR. PRAY: By way of introduction I would like to

explain that the purpose of our applications her: today is to

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

create under the prosent and existing spacing rules for the

1120 SIMMS ELDG. ® P.O. BOX 1092 * PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BAN¥, EAST ® PHONE 254-12%4 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

i
dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

i Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations, 160 for the Wolfcamp
3 - z
- % and 320 for the Pennsylvanian, non-standaré units which we
: have applied for as follows: North half of thz North half
‘ of Saction 5, Tecwnship 26 South, Range 33 East, to be a
- non-standard unit, 160 acres of the Wolfcamp formation;
- the second non-~ctandard unit of the Wolfcamp formaticon $c bu

composed of the Southeast of the Northeast of the s~me Section
5 and the East half Southeast of the same Section 5.
The Pennsylvanian non-standard unit will be
composed of 280 acres and would include the North half
Norih helf of Section 5, and the Southeast Northeast, and

the East half Southeast of Section 5.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Pray, where do you propose to
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locate the wells in the various units?

MR. PRAY: The well for the Wolfcamp and

Pennsylvanian as specified in th- »pplication, will be located
in the Northeast Northwest of Section 5, which under the
genera’ rules providing for spacing would be an acceptable
location. It would be more than 1320 feet from any existing
wells and would be at least 660 feet from the side boundaries

of the unit.

The second well for the Wolfcamp would be in the

1

Southeast Northeast, which again would be more than 1320

3
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feet from any existing wells. So these would be permitted

i

wells evecn without these applications. We're not asking

|
-

for a well location.

SPECIALIZING IN: DEFDSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG, @ P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-669) ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERGQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR. HINKLE: Was that Southeast Northeast?

MR. PRAY: Northeast Southeast.

MR. PORTER: Of the second Wolfcamp well?

MR. PRAY: Yes.

MR. PORTER: Then you propose to dual the well?

MR. PRAY: One in the Northeast of the Northwest
would be a dual Wolfcamp Pennsvlvanian. I would like to
call my first witness, Mr. Bill Stapler.

(Witnhesses sworn.)

x * ¥ *

BIULL STAPLER, a witness, having been first duly
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sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

B3Y MR. PRAY:

2
]
g
§
5
~ 9
<5 % B8 Q Mr. Stapler, will you give your name and your
o= - =3
- = g
- % g occupation?
a> & 3z
=) = gg
- = £ 82 a Bill Stapler, Vice President and General Manager of
- = & i3
f 2§ .3 the Kermit 0il Company.
i Lo =2 g
bf = § g§ Q Do you have among your other dcoties, the
5 %8
% =. § gg recommendations for development of properties and valuation
fortn ] “w e I
3 e * g: .
_ £ 2, of properties?
5 !B
= g % A That's part of my job, yes.
’ . %
. o gé Q Have you also had experience in estimating well
= i 3
S 3 i | cost?
£ g3
- w =9

A Ye-», I have.
Q What is that experience?
A I worked for Sharp Drilling Company for 6 years and

estimated drilling costs and fiqured bids, primarily.

Q You are familiar with establishing well cost?
i A Yes.
Q Mx. Stapler, you were presaent foxr the hearing in

the application, 3158, yesterday, and are you familiar with

all the testimony which was given at that time?

A Yes.

Q Have you also had an opportunity to view all the
. ]
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PAGE 6

data which you have from the Red Hills Number 1?

A Yes.

Q Have you reached a conclusion based on this data as
tc whether or not you want to drill the wells which are
proposedin this application?

A Yes, we desire to drill the wells as proposed in
the application.

Q Why have you caused these three applications for
non~-standard units to be filed?

A Because of the previous controversy and conflict:z
in this area I wanted to lay before the Commission our
position in Section 5 as to the mineral interest we had
under lease and Gu. v :uuimite plans for development of this
mineral interest.

0 Would there alsc be he issuance of these
non-standard units, would you also avoid possible prcblems
in the allocation of cost because of the varying ownerships
in the two formations?

A If we get approval of our non-standard units we
will avoid arbitrarily allocating costs between different
ownerships for different units.

Q What, approximately, is the difference in

ownership if the non-standard units were not developed; can

you give us an idea of what would be the result of standard
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units in the Norsth half of Section 5?
A A standard unit in the North half of Section 5 would

be the Northeast Quarter or the Northwest Quarter. In the

2
H
s 8
= % ?g Northwest Quarter we have approximately 1/2 the mineral
- T § &
e 2 g§ interest under lease; in the Northeast Quarter we have
’ 8 [ I
[l ) - zg
2 - 'f: § g% approximately 3/4. If we were to drill a well in either of
: as ¥ 33
] «? § °< these quarters as a standard Wolfcamp well and dually complete&
20w 3
Toe= < 33 .
e % s3 also in the Pennsylvanian on a 320 acre pattern, which hag
= § &3
- 5= 3 S8 been set for this area, we would have diversity of ownership
— 5 §; in a 320 acre completion.
R T
E; E 3§ Q Would there be difficulty in allocating the cost
' N '.‘%
j;; i gg 0L drilling a well since there is this varying ownership?
= I o,z
SR
s 3 =B a It is my opinion it would be extremely difficult
a2 U =23
- S -2

to divide the cost of completion drilling, possible risk
of ary workovers or treating, and the liability.

Q What are these Wolfcamp units which we have asked
for, being the 120 acre Wolfcamp Unit, why have you asked the
Commission at this time for tnis second urit, non-standard
unit?

A We feel that there's a lot of information to be
gained by the drilling of the first well if it is as good

a3 we hope it is. .In the future we hope to drill another

well, If it should g0 the other way we may not drill it,

but we feel the Commission should know our position in Section
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5, and --

Q Are you aware that because of this non-standard
unit containing less than the full 160 acres that the
Commission will reduce your allowable in proportion which

your ac—-eage bears to the standard unit?

A We understand this,

0 Are you ready to commence drilling as soon as
possible?

A Yes, we are.

Q I'd like to ask your opinion as to the cost of

drilling a Wolfcamp single completion?

a It is cur opinion that a Wolfcamp single completion
can be drilled and completed for $393,782.00. That's the dual

Q Do you have an opinion as to the cost of drilling
and completing a dual Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian well?

A It is our opinion that this would be
$689,980.00,

MR. PRAY: We ask that these figqures be marked

Exhibit 1 and move the admission into evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
Number 1 marked for
identification.)

{(whereupon, Appiicant's Exhibit
Number 1 cffered inte

Al lar~a )
CVLIATTiC o g

HR. PORTER: Are there any objections?

[y
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{_k MR. CHRISTY: I would like to cross on it.
MR. PORTER: The Commission will withhold the
ruling until after cross-examination.
MR. PRAY: No further questions of the witness.
CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. CHRISTY:

j

4

0 Mr. Stapler, do you have a contract which requires

]

you to drill a Pennsylvanian well?

A Yes, sir.

1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q In this acreage?
A Yes, sir,

0 Can I ask you if that contract provides that if

'
i

2

dearnley-meier reporting service. inc.

1du'reunsuccessful in this application that you have the right
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to meet the terms of your contract on standard well spacing?
A I'd have to ask my counsel to interpret the

e contract. If you feel that way, why, that's fine.

Q Let me read you -- I'1ll ask you if this is the
part of your contract, "Upon final execution of this
agreement, inclwding the disposal of the lease in escrow

as herein above provided, lessor agrees to promptly file

with the 0il Conservation Commission of the State of New

Mexico an applivation for a non-standard drilling permit and

if denied, then an application for a standard drilling permit

shall be filed., Lessee agrees to pay all reasonable costs
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incurred in securing such permit provided lessee has g.ven
prior approval for such expenditures". Then it goes on, to

permit you to drill your Pennsylvanian well in 90 days in a

standard or non-standard unit?
A That's a fact.
o) You can use a standard 160 acres, you don't need

the terms of the contract, you can use 160 acres under the

terms of your contract?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, sir, I believe that you will agree with me

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

that Union 0il Cuompany owns at least a 1/16 and perhaps an
1/8 working interest in this identical land?

A They own an interest, yes, sir.
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e} How do you plan to handle a 1/16 or an 1/8 interest?

A We've asked them to join on a farmocut.

0

in wnich well, to join?

A In the Pennsylvanian dual.

Q Have you ever asked them to join you in the
Wolfcamp well down in the Northeast Southeast?

A If you have read the contract you are aware that I
have three years to drill the well, and at the time I do, I'll

ask,

0 You have no intention of drilling the well; you

haven't asked the other co-owners to join you in that wall?
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A No, sir.
Q And your Wolfcamp rights that you have under your

contract in the Southeast Northeast -- beg your pardon,

4
Northeast Southcast 120 acres, that's kind of an option, j
isn't it, you don't have to drill it? %
A Yes, sir. |
Q You have to drill it?
A You said it is an option; that's what I said.
Q You have asked Union to join you in the Pennsylvania+
test for the 280 acres?
A Yes, sir.
Q Have you asked them to join for the 160 Wolfcamp

test?
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A Yes, sir.
Q I'l1l ask you if that's the letter that you wrot:

Union 0il Company making this offer you just referred to?

A Yeq. Sir.
Q Does it mention Wolfcamp in it?
A No, sir, it doesn't.

0 Thank you. 1s that the only letter you wrote
offering, asking them to join a farmout?
A Yes, it is.

Q Now, sir, have you ever asked the other owners in

the Northwest Quarter, that is the South half of the
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g Northwest Quarter, if they would join with vou in a standard
g 160 acre Wolfcamp test?
- g A No, sir.
.= 8
<> £ 8¢ Q Have you ever asked the owners of the West half
s g ;; Southeast Quarter of Section 5 if they would join you in a
o E gg
~ = & 3% standard 160 acre Wolfcamp test?
o 23
T E .3 A No. sir.
SRR
ng 5 g8 o) Have you ever asked the owners in the South half
P 8 %E
= : % South half Section 5, except for the Southeast Northeast,
as - e X .
P r T
— g s° whether they would join you in a standard 320 acre Pennsylvani+
: a» : 8%
- @@ 8 of test for the North talf?
- &= &8 "=
L} - ‘(
- as g'§ A No. sir.
= : :if
A—RE T § Q I refer you to your Exhibit 1 and ask you if
a2 5 2%
R —- s =9

you prenared these figures?

A I prepared or had them prepared and sat in on the

conferences where they were prepared.

Q - You are thoroughly familiar with thzse cost
ectimates?

A I beiieve these are fair and reasonable costs. |

Q I asked you if you were familiar with the

various breakdowns of them?
A Yes, sir.

Q And you know what the amounts are and the number

of feet of pipe it takes, for example, to make this amount of—J

n
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money?

A I don't have these figures with me today.

Q We don't know how many feet of pipe we're talking
about for this amount of money and I wondered if you could
help us?

A No, sir.

MR. CHRISTY: For what it's worth we‘will not object
to Exhibit 1.
MR. PORTER: The exhibit will be admitted.

{Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
1 admitted into evidence.)

MR. PORTER: Are there any further questions?
MR. PRAY: I would like to ask a few gquestions.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PRAY:

0 Referring to your letter of May 4th in which you
were just interrogated about, the first sentence says, "is
you know we have applied for a unit to drill a Pennsylvanian
test”, 1Is it common in the industry to refer to a

particular well by designating the deepest zone that you plan

to test?
A I feel it is.

0 Would that include shallower zones without referring

to them?
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A It would.

Q Was that your intention in referring to this in thig

manner?
4 A Yes.
- o Who owns the working interest in the remainder of

es
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Section 5, outside of non-standard: for which we have applied,

®* ALBUQUERC. GE, NEW MEXICO

do you know?

A Union 0il of California represents these people

& PHONE 243-6491

as operator of the Red Hills Unit.

Q And have you had any other conversatiouns or
correspondence with them concerning development of Section §,
other than the one letter which you wrote?

A We have discussed it orally and they have orally
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been asked to join us in these tests, and have declined.
MR, PRAY: No further questions.
RECROSS~-EXAMINATION

BY MR. CHRISTY:

2 who did you ask to join you, bccause as I understooq
your answer. to me, and perhaps I misunderstcod you, 1 asked
had you ever asked the owners of tne Soutn half Northwest
Section 5 to join you in a standard 160 acre Wolfcamp test,

and your answer to me was "Ho". I would like it clarified.

A On the standard unit I have not, on the non-

standard I have.
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who did you ask?

A Harry Kegan.

who owns this acreage?

A No, sir.

may be excused. Call your next witness, please.

* ® Kk %

JERALTD M. SCHUMAN, a witness, having been
first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PRAY:

Q State your name, please, sir?
A Jerald Schuman.
Q Arz you the owner of mineral interests under the

and the East half Southeast of Saction 5?

A I own some undivided mineral interests in that
tract.

Q Is therc another eubstantial mineral interest
owner”

e - ——— - ——— —————————

Q I see, that is what you're saying. Incidently,

Q pid you ask Pan American Petroleum Corporation,

MR. PORTER: Any further questions? The witness

MR. PRAY: I would like to call Jerald M. Schuman.

North half North half of Section 5, the Southeast Norih&as
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Q Who is that?

A Mr. Saul Yager and his family.

Q Is there a 1/i6 or a 1/8 interest owned@ by you and
Mr. Yager?

A We feel that there's a 1/15 owned by other than
ourselves.

Q All right, sir. Are you familiar with the
applications which have been filed for the non-standard
units in this matter?

A I am.

Q Have ycu sver been informed by either Union 0il
Company or the Pure 0il Company that they did not desire tc¢
develop Section 5?

A I have.

Q When was this?

A The first occasion was sometime in July of
Nineteen iundred and Sixty-Pive, I kelieve it wag Julv 21t

in my office in a conference with a Mr. E. B. White, whn was
formerly, was with Pure 0il and after the merger -- and Mr.
Sabin, and Mr. George Bowen, who represented myself. And

at that time I was informed by Mr, White that they could not
economically justify a drilling & well on Section 5 and
therefore would not drill a well on Section 5.

Q What is the most recent occasionr upon which you
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have been informed by Union Oii.Company that they did not
desire to participate in Section 5?

A On, approximately, I believe it was March the 18th
in the Federal pistrict Court for the Western pistrict of
Oklahoma before the Honorable Steven S. Chandler, 2 pre-trial

hearing was held of which a record was made, and whereby at

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

that meeting Mr. Hank Watson, attorney for Union 0ii Company,
advised me and advised the judge at this pre-trial heariid,

that Union Oil Company wanted no part of my tract of land.

2 e PHONE 243.6691 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

They had no interest and didn't want anything to dv with

0. BOX 109
NK EAST ® PHONE 256-1204 ¢

Section 5, and they had enough cheese of their own. I think

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENYS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DALY COPY, CONVENTION?
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Q How long after this weeting that you had, which

1203 FIRST NATIONAL 8A

SPECIALIZING INs
1120 SIMMS ELOG. @ P.

My . Watson made these statements, did Union file its:
application for 640-acre spacing?

A As I understnad from the record, jt was received,
the record, from the Commission yesterday, 1 believe it was
March the 25th sF abeout a week later.

Q So in a week's time they decided they wanted

to come in for 640 acres?

\ A That's correct.
\ Q what would be the effect of that?
A Well, the effect of that, that -~ it would decrease

i

my percentage of participation in any production of a well \

e __/_7__’-/ ——

LI T R .
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drilled on 2 pasis of a 640-acre spacing, a8 opposed £or the

existing astatewide rules that are on application for
non-standard.

Q Mr. Schuman, aid, in fact, & representative of the
tnion 01l Company suggest the non-standard units as &

possible procedure to avoid cohtinuinq conflicts?

A That is correct.
Q what was the occasion of this?
A Let me back up. first. When Union 0il Company

was taking my deposition in another jawsuit of damages

against uvnion for drainage, which was in my office'in Tulsa,

oOklahoma oL about January 13, 1966, at which time Mr. Jack \

snodgrass representing Union 0il Company as legal counsel,

and Mr. Humphrel” of Midland, Texas also representing Union

0il Company after the depositions were taken, requested

that I entertain and agree upon a means of trying to settle

our problem, as I nad Lold them 1 was not incerested in \

gsettling My problem on my damage jn drainage unless I could \

completely eliminate any further litigation in this

commission. They then sugqested that I agree to a farmout \

of all of their acreage in the North half of gection 5. \

which 1 agrecd to do as a means of settling all disputes- \
After several weeks or & month . they cane pack and

said although they recommended it to management that it would
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t ' be impossible to work that out, but they found out too many

problems involved in farmouts and have their commitments undex

the governmental unit and so forth.

At that instant Mr. Jack Snodgrass, by telephone
call to Mr. Bowen, Mr. Pray and myself, then suggested that

we consider accepting a non-standard whereby we would not have

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICYD

any involvement witn Union 0il Company or vice versa, and
that we take advantage of all of our ownership and that any

problems of allocation of cost or otherwise would be

o PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC

eliminated, and that we could eliminate any further problems

here before the Commission.

Upon that proposal, and upon their request that I ]

i

f

}
dearnley-meier reporting service, Inc.

accept such a proposition, I advised them that that was

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS  LDG, ® PO, BOX 1002 ® PHONE 243-6691

1203 FIRST NATIONAL LANK EAST

acceptable, and this was forwarded to them that it was
acceptable, which at a tater date or even at the time of the
pre-trial hearing in Federal Court, after they saicd they
couldn't make a decision or wouldn't and could not

affirmatively agree, then upon their original -- upon that

suggestion that there was no agreement reached between Union
0il Company and myself.

0 Is it therefore on the basis of avoiding continuing

a
problems in this Commission that you have joined in these
applications?

A That is correct.
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. z CROSS-EXAMINATION
S g
i % BY MR. CHRISTY:
o g Q My. Schuman, you mentioned that you feel that
: = ¢
f 2 % %8 Urion cwns a 1/16. This is the litigated point, is it not,
» T
N F w g :
T 2 g; whether it's a 1/16 or an 1/8?
= & 24
= £ gg A No, it's not.
. =t f 2%
. ; * 3 Q It's not a point presently pending in the
50 w 3°
- £§§ : gd pistrict Court in Lea County?
L= g fé A The 1/16 that I'm not guestioning is the people
s o :. Nk .
- Z - that own it by the name of Nanpenburger. ‘
= = &
T2 9% o] T+ is in litigation whether Union owas a 1/16 or
— ' ~ .:
= I gk an 1/82?
= ¥
L= i 2 A That's the section that Union top leased én me.
a> & 83
- s =°¢
Q I believe you answered my question. You
mentioned that Mr. Ed White said that Union was not interested
- in drilling in Section 57
A My . White, I said, stated that they could not justiﬂy

economically drillina a well on Section 5.

Q pid they say that in connection with the l1l60-acre
5 | spacing?
b A He said it, period.
\ Q He didn't say it in connection with a 160-acre

\ spacing?

i
L_ A He did not. ‘_J

- —— _
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Q Did he say they could do it on 640-acre spacing?
- A He did not say that.
; 0 Did he leave you to believe that?
; cs A He led me to believe there was no value at all in
3 - Section 5.
E N Q What date was this conference?

A July 21st, Nineteen Hundred and Sixty-Five.

Q I did not get that?

A July 21st, 1965.

Q I believe subsequent to that they have in fact
offered to join in a 640-acre well in Section 5, Union has?

A They proposed for a well to be drilled in Section

5 on a 6i0-acre spacing, subject to certain other conditions

SPECIALIZING (N: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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of approval.
Q I believe your answer is yes?
A That's correct.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr.

Schuman?
M™, PRAY: No further questions.
MR. PORTER: He may be excused.

MR, PRAY: I would like to call Mr. Henry Keplinger,

MR. PORTER: Take the stand, please, sir.
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g HENRY KEPLINGER,a witness, having been
- % first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
g DIRECT EXAMINATION
- o)
‘ » b4
c5 3 858 BY MR. PRAY:
. .= g
- . g§ Q Would you state your name. please, sir?
. a> &
LoD e §g
‘= § 8% A Henry Keplinger.
.. T e TR
“3 B 3 Q What is your occupation?
=0 & i
- = & 15 A Petroleum engineer.
~— & %3
g o o
= % % Q Have you previously gqualified as an expert witness
o w L3
S x o~
. s &° before this Commission?
i S o x W
= = = e
- — ‘@ 8 32 A Yes, sir.
K E 5 o;
: == % g8 MR. PRAY: Are the witness's qualifications
f - = i 3
= o 2% acceptable?
a> £ =28
= 5 =

- MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.
] ‘ Q /ey Mx. Pray) Mr. Keplinger, you were present dnring
- the entire hearing yesterday on Case 3158, involving the
Wolfcamp formation only?

A Yes, sir.
b i B Q Are you familiar with the dzta which was
presented at that hearing?

A Yes, Sir.

Q And hezse you had an opportunity to examine all

the data which was involved by the Red Hills Number L wWell?

A I beiieve I've seen all the published information.

E—
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Q Have you seen all of the logs, seen all the drill
stem tests and data which was submitted by Pure 0Oil
Company by occasion of the last hearings?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you had an opportunity tn examine the
application for non-standard units filel by Kermit 0il
Company, Jerald Schuman and Saul Yager?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do any of these applications necessitate a well
location which would not be permitted under the present
spacing rules?

A No.

c Each of the wells as proposed could be drilled under

the present rules?

A Under the rules of the Commission.

Q As they now exist?

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion, does the formation of any one of
these three non-standard units deprive tiie other ownars in
Section 5 of their right to fully develop their propertv?

A No, it does not.

Q Would they still be permitted under the existing
rules of the Commission to drill a well in the North half of

Section 5 at a legal location without a well exception?
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2 A Yes, sir.
- % Q Would this well be structuraldiy comparable to
o
§ the well as proposed in our application?
— v Q
> =4
s 1 %8 MR. CHRISTY: Excuse me, are you aksing him a
L o - ;z
" —— z w X
- _ % & geological question, as 1 understand this?
a> & o8>z
e %g
. , = & 3¢ MR. PRAY: Yes.
e § 3 MR. CHRISTY: Has the gentleman qualified as a
o0 2 3.
- = § &8 geologist? I was unde= the impression he was gualified as
P 4 2R
- == g g% s s
= & & a reservoir engineer.
—_— as> w ez
- e g %; MR. PRAY: A petroleum engineer, as I understand
as <& 23
“'éé g 9% it, Mr. Christy, is a mechanical engineer and 2 reservoir
s 2
' ] * 2
ey z g§ engineer. 1'1]1 ask the gualifying questions, if the
-= i3
5y .
T I - Commission please.
a> §$ 28
- 5 -

Q (By Mr. pPray) Do you feel you're qualified to

interpret geologic structure?

A Yes, sir, I feel I am. I started in Nineteen
fluncred and Twenty-Seven, nnivereity of Tulsa, studying
geology ané I have continued my work in the United States and

B Germany at the University of Goettinger in 1932 studying
—— physics, related to thet expioration and findina of oil

reserves.

| Q As z reqular part of your duties as & consulting

enginee. do you routinely interpret geological information?

A ves, sir, I havc interpreted from Terri Del Fuego,

—————
—_
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' which is the southernmost point of the world, to the
.- northernmost part in Canada and Alaska.
MR. PRAY: Are these qualifications acceptable?

MR. PORTER: The Commission considers Mr.

i
dearxley-meier reporting service, inc.

Keplinger qualified to answer the question.

Q {By Mr. Pray) Dc you recall the question?

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A It references to a geological question as to the

location of a well which would be drilled in the North half

of Section 5 on acreage owned Ly Union Oil and Associates.

Q Yes.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

A And whether that location would be at a point
comparable in structural position to the well which Kermit

Prilling Company would drill.

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ¢ PHONE 2:16-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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Q What is this opinicn based on, geoclogically?

A The best information that I have is a structural
map based on seismic data whicih was furnished my client
by the Union 0il Company, and it shows that a location which
could be drilled in 5, which would be the North, in the Northepst
H . - Quartesr, location would actually be the Southwest of the
. ‘ Northeast cf Section 5, would have a comparable position as
far as the top, the formaticon shown on this map.

Q All right. 1In your opinion, in view of all the

circumstances involved in these applications, do you believe

that non-standard units are desirable?
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A Yes. They have a lot of things to say in their
:f favor in this case where you have dual completions, in the
allccation of both the initial cost of drilling the well and

particularly so at a later date, should there be any
mechanical conditions develop in the well where the workover
of a well would 2£ffect a zone which is already producing.:As
a case at point, the Pure Oil Company's Well which is now

Union's, Section 32, has dual completion; the Pennsylvanian

is plugged off.

o |

® PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQLERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Now, if that same thing happened on the well

B

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

which will be drilled by Kermit Drilling Company, if we

t

didn't have these non-standard units there would be

considerable controversy in whether to drill a well which

dearnley-meier reporting service, Inc.

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST

SPECIALIZING tN:

was capable of producing several million cubic feet of gas

per day, and in fact as of to date I calculate that this

e | offset well has prodiced $455,000.00 worth of gas and
$292,000.00 worth of condensate, for a total of approximately
$750,000.00 worth of material, petroleum products which have
SR, , been snld.

R Q Is that gross revenue or working interest income;
would you explain that?

A That's working interest. The overall is much

greater than that. This is on the basis of a 1/8 royalty.

Q Have you ceducted taxes?
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A Yes, sir. So that the point I'm making is that
if you have an ownership which is split between the two 2zones,
the Wolfcamp, $13,500; the Pennsylvanian, $14,500, there
would be possibility of damage suits and problems, where if
the bottom zorie plugged, the owners of the top zone would

be very reluctant to give up their current income for a

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

period of time, or maybe a loss of it by plugging the well.

The well would have to be drilled with water, and whether

or not it would come back and have the same capabilities of

® PHONE 256.1294

producing, I don't know, so I feel that in this particular

case it is most* important both from the initial cost

DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

allocation and from future costs and problems which would arispe

from recompletions. This gas isn't going to 'come out ofr

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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SPECIALIZING '™

here over night, it's going to take twenty years. So we have
many things that come up in the operaticn of oil welils.

. We can put them on computers and feel that they will work
very satisfactorily and work out for profitability, but when
you got down there with your hard hands with the boys in the
field producing them, and shale comes in in plugging the well,
you have to do something about it and it would cause a lot of
trouble allccating what would happen later on if you didn't

have this non-standard unit.

Q If, for example, we had a standard unit and it wac

necessary to force-pnol the interests in the standard unit
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for a Wolfcamp anad Pennsylvaniag dual, would not in fact Union
0il Company own a greater interest in the deeper zone than

in the shallow zone?

A It would be a difierence of interest depending
on what part you sent --

Q Suppose the well was drilled in the Northeast
160-acre tract as a Wolfcamp Pennsylvanian Well?

A In the Northeast of Section §?

Q Just “cr sake of example,

A Now the Wolfcamp, the Pure 0Oil Company would own
1/4 of the Wolfcamp, and then it depends which way your
unit runs, North and South or East and West, but assume
it runs East and West, Pure would own 3/8 and Kermit Drilling
Company would own 5/8.

Now, the other way it would be 3/8 ang 5/8, it
would be the same, it wouldn't make any difference. But
there would ba difference from 1/4 to 3/8 in the irnterest
owned between different horizons.

0 The deeper zone would have a greater interest in
getting in an working it over if something weit wrong?

2 I werld say that would be logical. Of course,

o 2

at the time it would be depending upon the quality of each
horizon. It might be that the Pennsylvanian was producing

at a much greater rute, at a greater potential, so you cannot
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make a simple statement. It would depend upon thke quality
of the well, the quality of the two zones at that time.

.Q What was the amount of production which you said
this well had made in 17 months?

A I calculated up to the date of the hearing,

estimate of 3,000,100,000 plus, cubic feet of gas, and

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC

approximately 135,000.

3
%
4
:

- o) And what was the net working interest revenue and
taxes?
3 A Net working interest revenue after taking off a

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

meier reporting service, 1nc.

tax of 6.54 percent and a 1/8 royalty amounted to an operating

expense of $7200.00 per year, which is shown in Exhibit 4 of

the case of yesterday. The operating expense is three

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 o ALBUCUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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dearnley

hundred -- it's $736,000.00.

Q $736,000.00 net working interest?
— A After taking off the operating expense.
! ‘ o How does Lhat compare with the cost of drilling
a Wolfcamp single completion?

A Well, based on the testimony of Exhibit 1 on the
case today, $373,000.00, which I have used. -~

0 Excuse me, is that $393,000.007?

A Let's see, $393,700, $393,000.00.

Q Approximately how much profit would there have

been made on this well?
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é ) A On the basis of a net income of $736,800.00 and
; - % $393,800.00 the net profit to day from 17 months operation
E A" _: é o would be $243,000.00.
E“ _‘_éé % gg Q Approximately how long did it take, or would it havJ
‘T ;; % %% taken, based on this rate of flow for a Wolfcamp single
'%g é ég completion, to reach pay-out on an investment of $393,000.00?
e Z 23
_ = g i% A Pay-out, it would have been probably, first part
t'“ E%? E g% of November, be about 9 months; and the well had produced
.. — 8 Z8
: E%_ % ?% up to that time two billion sixty-nine thousand, about
5 ;; g gé two billion sixty-nine million.
?v : F_-gé é ?§ Q You say up to Névember?
é;‘ £ g§ .\ Approximately November, two billion sixty-nine
o= 3 iZ million cubic feet of gas, and --
a £ g3
-= 5 ==

- Q Do you know when the well first began tc produce?

o

The latter part of December, 1964.
-t 0] Be about 11 months?

A About 9 months, just produced a very little bit
in 9 to 10 months, very little in December, it only
- A produced maybe 10 days in Decemher of 1964. So answering
your guestion, the pay-out would have been 3% to 10 months.

Q All right. Do you recall from the testimony

yesterday, approximately the amount of reserves that the

Gruy Engineers and Associates estimate is recoverable in rthe

Wolfcamp?

A In the Wolfcamp?
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2 Q In the Wolfcamp Pool? E
- g
H A As recoverable? :
V) k.
- 8 Q0 Yes. :
x O :
= 2% A No. ]
. — > % ;
o z E
) as 2 §§ Q All right. Original gas-in-place?
<D s ok
= § §§ A There's an Exhibit Number 1llA or 1ll, and the
a> <8
-~ . ey s
. § number was one part in the exhibit. It showed page -~-
i b‘o - =.
¢ - <
T — &3
L= ; &2 or Exhibit NN, reservoir volume placed on gas initially
| S » Z w0
o % g9
= 3 .8 in place, it showed 26.54 billion.
= g g; Q And approximately to date how much of that initial
= of .
-~'a 3§ of
= & <3 gas~in-place has been produced?
) ?.‘\ z ;g
. o=, &% A Approximately?
T = f g2
- 55 g %E Q Yes. Did you state that your revenue figures were
L= 5§ &8
three billion?
) A No, no, the recovery is 3.1 tc date, based on gas-
o in-placs, which would not be recoverable. As mentioned,
| the economice ar.s guch that von conld drill more wells.,
that would be a 26.54 divided by -- no, 3.1 billion divided
P i 4 by 26.54; approximately 11.7 percent has been recovered.
Q Of the initjal gas-in-place?
A Of the initial gas-in-place, that's not -- they
wouldn't come up with as great a figure for recoverable gas.
Q In your opinion is there gas in-place in addition
to that shown by Gruy engineers?
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A Yes, sir. They have only perforated a limited
section in this well, but there is additional pay up ther
hole, based upon the electric log interpretation and mud
log analysis of the drilling cuttings, so that this isn't
all the gas that will come from the Wolfcamp; it's not
too wide, in my opinion.

Now, we don't have fractures extending up to the

top pays which are not perforated. This well on the mud

log analysis shows that on June the 14th, June the 14th, 1933

Q 19632

i

i

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

A June the 14, 1963, that this well, arcording

to service information from Rhinehart and others, this

!

well blew out and produced gas from these upper zones. So

1120 S5IMMS BLDG., ® P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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it's definite knowledge that we have that these upper zones
are productive and are not something that just is a figment

- of the imagination. That we have both tests and
interpretations of the electric loy, and foxr a period of

q “ scme two months, from June the 14th, 1963 to August the

21st, 1963, this well stayed at a constant depth of thirteen
thousand. four hundred and seven something fezst and was out of
control, not out of control, but it was impossible to proceed.

~nd theee unpper pays which Doctor Cavler has pointed out to the

Commission and which I have reconfirmed by additional

study, both myself and our log analysis department, are pay
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sections which will contribute and should be considered
3
E - in any economic analysis in a well spacing problem where
economics must be considered.

Q Then, Mr. Keplinger, is it your opinion that these
applications before us today would prevent waste and
protect Correlative Rights?

A Especially protect Correlative Rights, and
without question it would prevent waste.

.~ L X PR RN S T - . 2
o would thess bz cconomically feasikblae to drill ag

we have applied for them for a Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TEATIMONMY, PAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

dual, and then secondly for a Wolfcamp single completion?
A Well, as just pointed out in 17 months time, the

offset well, which in my opinion can be duplicated as far

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ¢ P.O. BOX 1092 o PHONE 243-6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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as we're only drilling it a short distance a little over

1320 feet away, the seismograph map which has bean

- furnished us, looks like it should be favorable, structurally,
so that in just 17 months this offset well has had a profit

- A pn
of $243,00C.00

[ 4

. Now, in addition to that, that would be profit,
it is still a top producing well, and based upon Mr, Garb's
analysis, there's 26.54 billion in the reservoir. This

well will produce many more billion cubic feet, so that a

single zone completion, with a cost of $393,600.00, would

be most profitable.
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But in this particular case the economics are

such that that is only one factor. We have the Pennsylvanian,

you can make a dual completion of the Pennsylvanian, which
would greatly enhance the profit. And based upon the
analysis presented in the earlier case, Doctor Cavler and
I have gone over the testimony submitted in ®Pure 0il, Union
0il Exhibit 5, eand based upon the indicated reserves thére
I calculate that the Pennsylvanian would produce, on
320 -acre spacing, equivalent to apéroximately 34.9 biilion,
I mean 34.9 million cubic feet per acre. And it would be
added additional profit for the well drilled at the
proposed non-standard unit site.
In this case the Pennsylvanian, on the basis

ol that recovery factor, would produce\some 11 billion
cubic feet.

0 You heard Mr, Stapler testify that the second well
would be based upon the information gained from drilling
cf tAe first proposed well, being the Wolfcamp Pennsylvanian
dual, Did you hear him testify to that?

A Yes, sir,

Q In your opinion, is this sound and feasible from
good engineering practices?

A Yes, sir, I feel that it would be suicide to jump

out and drill this well until you had a second well to be
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an expansion of the reservoir. And depending on the results
of this well, you could make up your mind, and there may be
other wells drilled in the field which will also aid in the
knowledge. So I think from a practical standpoint, the
Commission must be informed as what they plan to do.

Just like John Arnderson pointed out yesterday,
the Union 0il Company are making plans to go to the Northwest
and drill wells. They had a location in Section 28, Section
27, possibly, and this is the same thing that Mr. Anderson
pointed out to the Commission yesterday. He told the
Commission what the Union are gqing to do.

In this particular case the Kermit 0il Company
are telling the Commission that they will procezed to the
second well after drilling the second well if reservoir
conditions are favorabl-e.

0 Is there anything in any of the cases heretofore
presepted which would indicate if tihe Scouih half of Sccticn
5 is not underlain by hydrocarbons in the Wolfcamp?

A The determination of the limits of a strugture at
best, no matter how superior your geological information
is, or how superior -- you can hire the best engineers; we
have some arguments at times even between cngineers, but
no matter how superior your enginecering or geological

information, the exact edge or limits of a reservoir are
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speculative without drilling.

Now, in this particular case, to prove up 640-acre
spacing and answer your question about the South half of
Section 5, would require a well to be drilled to protect

the Correlative Rights in a location located in the Southwest

of the Southeast of Section 5.
Now, if you put that location on a map, that's one

mile Scuth, then it would take away the speculation. But we

® PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXIZC
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must deal in facts, and until that well is drilled there is
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§ no way from engineering or geol~gical data, to absolutely
- § prove whether there is anything under the South half of
: g Section 5.
e § Now, we believe that the geological data
- presented, the expensive, and I mean expensive, shooting
{ﬂ which has been done in this area shows that the South half
of Section 5 is low. This is z Devonian seismograph map
u o made.just recently, February the 7th, 1966, and it was

1 prepared and contoured at hundrcd foot intervals by a
e Mr. John E. Clark for Union 0il Company.

Now, I can't speak for Mr. Clark, but this was
presented to my client as some evidence. But this drops

off, and for that reason I feel without the drill -- a well

drilled a mile South, the present well, there is no way to

set out a reasorable spacing for this field.
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Now, that's from the geological standpoint. Even
the best superior geological opinion today, it would be
very speculative.

Now, we go to superior engineering data. reservoir
data as I express it, and there what are the facts? On the
basis of the pressure history by Union 0il Company, which is
furnished us, and by pressure data furnished by Forrest
Garb at this hearing, we see that in his case he came up
with some 2€ billion cubic feet of gas-in-place. Now, by
taking the experience of Pure 0il Company before they were
Union, and they come before this Commission and they had
a much lower figure than Doctor Cavler; they left out the
upper pays, which he included, but on their own pay section
they come up with 30 million cubic feet per acre. And you
take 26 billion, the Gruy Company with their rep~resentatives,
and you divide 26 billion by 30 million per acre and you come
up with approvimately 200
around this well and it doesn't favor, even with superior
information it doesn't favor giving any credit to the Scuth
half where a well could be drilled in Section 5. And I think
we must consider that as the best informzcion available
today, so that we cannot in anrny way include the Souih half

of Section 5 in a reasonable attempt until getting another

well in there, or several more wells. So it's very

acres. licw, you draw a 900 acre cird
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‘ speculative without the drill.
- MR. PRAY: No further questions.
| MR. PORTFR: I would like to ask one question

befcre you start, Mr. Christy.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

0 You gave, if it's not *oo much trouble to look
back, you said this well had produced $455,000.00 worth of

gas. I believe that's the working interest?

HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

A Right.

b T

Q And how much liquids?

DEPOSITIONS,

b

136,000 barrels.

Y
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Q What was the value?
A The value on the basis of. sixty-six, $2.60 a barrel,
taking off the trucks and royalty and production taxes, is

o 2.14 dollars per barrel, and multiply that, it is 3$292,000.00.

BY MR. CHRISTY:

Q First of all, Mr. Keplinger, I apologize on your
qualifications. I apparently did rot listen close e¢nough
_yesterday,

A I didn't qualify yesterday as a geologist.

Q This is an application for an unorthodox well

location?
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A Non-standard.

Q Non-standard?

A I think you term it, isn't that right, ncn-
standard?

Q Thank you for correcting me. Now, as I understand
you, or do I underscand you, that you are in favor of the
non~standard spacing units, based upon the ownership,
because of the mathematical problems that would be
encountered in a variance of ownership in the Pennsylvanian
and Wolfcamp, should they both complete?

A Not entirely mathematical. We can multiply two by
two and get four easily, but we have other problems. When
you're operating wells as far down as 13,500 and 14,500
anything can happen. So it's the problem of the future
which may come in to it; so it's not mathematical, it is
practical problems, I wculd say.

Q Practical problems?

A Based on chis particular case, Union 9il Company
right now has a problem cn their hands which they didn't
have in December 1964. This well in the Pennsylvanian
produced and it's not producing today. Well, the problem
is what to do.

0 Now, do you have any other reason, besides these

practical problems you mentioned, why a non-standard unit
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1
shoild be granted in the twe applications we're here talking

about today? We have talked a lot about reservoirs and how
much gas-in-place, and so forth, but this hearing, Mr.
Keplinger. is in connection with non-standard spacing.

A Yes, sir.

Q What other reasons besides these practical
problems you mentioned do you envisage; why should the
applications be granted, other +han these practical problems?

A I feel that the practical problems are not one,

they arxe numerxcus.

Q ocutside of those,what are they, what else; is it
good sound engineering to have spacing of this nature? If
one man owned the whole reservoir would it be good sound
standard ~ngineering practice to locate the wells and space

them in thie manner?

A If you had the entire reservoir owned by one man?

p Right. \

A In that particular case you would move off and \
drill non-standard units to comply to, mzybe, geological

problems, where you would want to change the spacing.
Q All right. If we have multiple ownership,as a

sound engineering venture, as a sound engineering way to

develop a field or pool, would you say this is sound

engineering, the non-standard sought for, here today?
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A Well, based upon the evidence of this case, that thJ
well will drain, I see no problem. The well will drain more
than 160 acres, so that if you have a pattern which is not
a complete uniform 160 acre spacing, it would be no
question that it would be any loss.

o} So it's your opinion as an expert that this is a
sound engineering way to develop this field?

A No waste occurring from this method.

Q You think it's a sound proposition to include in

® PMONE 256-1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

a 280-acre proration unit in the Pennsylvanian, the Northwest
Northwest and the Southeast Southeast of Section 5, in an
"L" shape pattern, that is sound, good engineering,-the way ta

develop the field, is that true, sir?
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A Yes, sir, and I can point out -- I brought along
a series of exhibits from Canada where they have non-

- standard units of many many different types. I think that

some place in my notes here I could show you some 33
different situations where the 5est engineers in the
. Unjited States and Canada have agreed, so it's sound
: engineering. But the most important -~ I say it's no
" waste, but the most important point is the protection of

Correlative Rights. If you take and give -- take the Socuth

half of the South half of Section 5 and look at it on your

map, and any way without the drili, the South half of the
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5 south half of Section 5. and give it equal credit for the
- % North half of the North half of Section 5, you would --
; - g . there would be =--the commission, I feel, conuld not protect
%>éé % %% correlative Rights pecause until 2 well is drilled in
”i 2§~ % %% the southwest of the southeast of Section 5 thexe's no way.
u.'EE % ég pased upon present engineering and geological data. That is
as o <3
. :;3 % i% a most highly speculative location, SO that the non-standard
“’;;; %_ %é unit is absolutely necessary in this particular case. And
v e %R
_ %E} % %% there's one method, I mean it's not the only method but jit's
- ;; g %; one method, that the correlative Rights which must he
»-éé % Z% protected, can be protected under the gtatutes of the State
i jé; i éé of New Mexico.
= i
- :3 % iz . 0 why can't the correlative Rights bctter be
‘f-== > eT protected by 2 standard 160 acres composed of the southeast
) Quarter?
e A of the Northwest Quarter, you're talking?
g No, sir, 1 said a 160 -acre proration unit

comprised of the southeast Quarter of Section 5, You want
to define the limits of the field, £ind out how far it
come3 down. You say 2 well in the south half of Section 5
is mandatory to make this determination, and my question

is, why can't the Correlative rignts be as well satisfied

and served bY drilling 2 standard 160-acre proration unit \

in the same spacing unit in the southeast Quarter of Section

_,,...fr,_;c,..--,; —

——— __’,—-/',_/ e
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5?

A If a well were drilled today in the Southeast
Quarter of Section 5?

Q Of the Wolfcamp?

A From a practical standpoint to the Wolfcamp --
from a practical standpoint based upon superior engineering
information, geological informat'on, it would be very
speculative, but today we know by drilling an offset at the
proposed location to the non-standard unit in the North half
of the North half, we have and can tell the Commission that
there is an amount of recoverable gas under there which is
sure. So I would say that the answer to your question
would be that you would just be drillinc in an area which
I feel is, using the term lightly, "goat pasture®, which
is not very good, very speculative.

0 This iz the "goat pasture” in the Northeast
Southeast of Section 57

>A You're asking in the Southeast of Section 57

0 Yes, sir, but the other Wolfcamp in the application
is the Northeast and the Southeast, and this is the "gecat
pasture” you're speaking of?

A Absolutely, until we get additional driiling.

0 So you are here today advocating the drilling

of this wildcat well, or "goat pasture” well on l20-acre
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Red Hillg Unit Number 3} Well --

A Not in that wel) at all,

has already Produced approximately $750,000.00 worth of
fluiga. g didn't Say that the Profit -- yin hot talking about
the Red Hills welj,

Q That's what I Wanted &5 o clear on,

A You misunderstood.

Q I dig, okay. of course, we all know it cost in

. nXcess of 33,000,000.00 to dril; that welj],

A $4,000,000.00, it was a very high figure,

Q It was quite eéXpensive, shall we Say. In your
Profit ratje Youa did not take into Consideratjion Overriding
because of the presenst consideration of the Schuman acreaqge?

A I took what Kermjt furnisheg me,

Q Twalve and g half?

—
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L
unorthodox spacing, is that correct, sir?
b A That is the plan set out to the Commission, you're
correct.
-
b Q Now, sir, there was a lot of testimony and I don't

want to belabor the point about this large profit in the

Red Hills Unit Number 1 Well -~

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A Not in that well at all.
Q -- you're using that as an example?

A The Commission has to have basic information to

® PHONE 254-12904 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

TR

protect the Correlative Rights,and that well is comparable.

It's going to be located 660 feet from the line where a well

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

has already produced approximately $750,000.00 worth of

fluid. I didn't say that the profit -- I'm not talking about

i
dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EASY

SPECIALIZING IN:

the Red Hills Well,

c Thatte what T wanted to be clear on.
oy p-N You misunderstood.
T Q I did, okay. ©Of course, we all know it cost in

éxcess of $3,000,000.00 to drill that well.
;, A $4,000,000.00, it was a very high figure.

Q It was gquite expensive, shall we say. In your
profit ratio you did not take into consideration overriding
because of the present consideration of the Schuman acreage?

A I took what Kermit furnished me.

0 Twelve and a half?
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A Y=s, sir.

Q Is the contract not 25 percent royalty?

A That's correct.

Q You didn't take the figures as Kermit is going to
have to drill under?

A No, sir, I took them.

Q I represent to you that it is a 25 percent royalty

interest.
A You're correct.
Q Now, in reaching these rather astronomical values,

did you take the well at opasn flow or at an 8 to 1 take, how
did you base your pay-out?

A On the basis of the offecot w2ll, what it had done
oL 5 or 1u months.

Q You did not take it on the basis of the testimony
in Case 3158, that under the contract it's a 1 to 8,000
ratio in the pay?

A 6n the pay-out?

Q In an open flow situation?

A No. Based upon what had happened in the offset well

not an open flow.
Q But you did not take it on the 1 to 8,000°?
A No, sir, and I took it on the basis of just

what had been produced in the offset well.
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Q Now, sir, we're trying, of course, all of us, to
protect Correlative Rights, avoid waste, avoid drilling of
unnecessary wells. I want to ask you if these non-standard
units avplied for here today., are permitted, what will be the
drilling pattern in the Wolfcamp for the balance of Section 5,
based on 160's, and my question is really this, perhaps I
can shorten it as I plot it out. We have an odd 40 left over,
would that be true, on lé0-acre standard or non-standard,
but because Kermit is applying here today for one of these
non-standard units as 120 acres, somewhere we've got to wind
up with a 40 left over in the Wolfcamp that will not be
developed because it has no place to ke dedicated to, is that
correct, sir?

A Yes, that would be correct.

Q Does that protect the Correlative Rights of that
40-acre owner?

A I would say that as I look at Union Exhibit Number 1
in Case 3158, tnat would probably be the Southwest of the
Southwest of fection 5, what you're talking about?

Q I don't know which 40. 1It's bound to be one 40,
whatever 40 it is.

A Where you plotted ocut the wells, I mean you assume
that the Kermit well is satisfactory.

Q Let's assume that.
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A You would want to drill your next well in Section
5 in the Northeast Quarter, so you drill it in the Southwest
of the Northeast.

G Wherever it may be.

A Equivalent structure position.

Q We dedicate 160 acres to that one. Now, left in
Section S we have 5 40's., Now, one of those 40's is not
going to be dedicated to the Number 4 Well?

A Right.

0 How do we protect the Corvelative rights of that
40-acre owner, that's what we're txrying to do?

A Well, in spacing, it would require that Union 0il
Company would come before the Commission and point out, if
the facts proved it both from an engineering and geolcgical
fact and information, that this extra acreage was -~ was
productive and could be drained by this fourth well you're
talking about, that it would be given credit in the acreage
to the fourth well drilled. For instance, in the Hugerton
Field we have a spacing, and through surveying operations we
may have an extra hundred acres or so in a section. Why,
that extra acreage,; if the Commission can have a finding of
fact that that acreage come from this case, would be this
40 was productive, and both from engineering and geological

information, it could be included in the fourth well, That
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) 3 is one way to handle it.
- § You have given me a fast gquestion here. In my
experience I know that in Texas and Louisiana we have done

)

this, and Kansas, and in Canada where this sam~ thing comes
out. I gave a apeech on the units, the formation of units

and unitization to all the Canadian accountants some time ago),

2 ru
F 4 and there's several ways. I just give you one that you might
3 take back and push it around. It would depend on the

engineering and geological data at the time, is the best

HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT YESTIMONY, DANY COPY,

answer that I could give you.

QEPOSIVIONS,

Q Thank you, sir. And the way I understand it,
we've got to come back to the Commission for the Number 3

unorthodox and for the 4. And in the 4 we have to ack €o-

——ce G
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200 acres, assuning we could prove this, so we're coming back,
I understand you. Once you grant this exception in the

e Wolfcamp for 160 acres composed of the North half North half
and once you grant 120 in the Wolfcamp in the Northeast
Northeast, we're now forced to compose non-standard units
throughout Section 5, and in order to fully develop Section 5
we must have another non-standard for the third well, and a
non-gtandard 200 for the fourth well; I assume the same

would be true in the Pennsylvanian where we have a 40 left

over?

A Your explaration is the best I can give.
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Q Thank you. Tell me, sir, in the well in the
Northeast Northwest of Saction 5, if we had a radial type of
pool, which we never do, of course, but which we have to
work from --

A Yes, sir.

Q -~ if we had a radial type pool and if we had, as
I believe you testified yesterday in Case 3158, and please
correct me if I'm wrong, approximately 80 net feet of pay
and approximately 10 percent porosity?

A Well, in making the calculations --

Q You used them?

A I didn't use 80 feet, I used Pure's 10 perceni and
28 feet. That was a mistake, you didn't understand me.

C You dn aorcs wilh e aoctor on 80 feet?

A Yes.

Q All right. Take that one, and if you will, plesce
take 10 percent porosity.

A I didn't use 10 percent, I used 28 feet, where
I get the 30,000,000 per acvrs; that's the things I
testified to.

Q Yes, sir, but will you please take 80 feet of pay,
will you please take 10 percent porosity?

MR. PRAY: Oﬁject. Counsel is misunderstanding

that 10 percent porosity dcoes not apply to the BC feet,
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If you recall and leok in the record of Cavler's testimony,
- he reduces the porosity because some of the pay would reduce
- the porosity which Pure came up with in the exhibit. The

witness is explaining that if you use the 80 feet you use a
different porosity.

Q (By Mr. Christy) What is the 26 feet, what would
you like?

A No. On Page 17 of the former -- Page 17 of the

® PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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former transcipt, 28 feet, that's what I used, and Exhibit 5.
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3 . s Q What porosity?
4 ’ :
i o ¢ A 10 percent.
f g Q 10 percent. And what water saturation?
5.4 z ;
' : z A 30 percent.
L ) "7 Q Now, how many billion cubic feet of gas did you

£ind in the Wolfcamp reservoir. hased on those figures?

" A Just found per acre,

v Q Would you please multiply it; did't you testify
50 billion?

oy A No, sir, I said y»Hu could hairline the curve and
take the August 1965 pressure, which is the longest shut in

period of 585 hours, which the witness for Union testified

was the longest shut in period, so that's the best test. You

take that and then another test which was much less, and take

those two, you go out to about 50 billion. But I agree with
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the Pure's estimate of pressure.

Q I see. And do you thi:k this 50 billion is
reasonabie?

A It's a possibility, if you slip your curve.

Q So, would the well in the Northeast Northwest then
drain the property in the extreme Northeast Northeast?

A Now, you're talking about a well in the Northeast?

Q Northeast of the Northwest, I believe is the

well location for the Wolfcamp?

® PHONE 256-1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A Yes, sir.
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f A Yes, sir.
e ¢ ,
3 . g Q It will dra.n the entire 160 acres sought?
ot - A Yes, sir.
h Q And it will also drain the South nalf of the
( ‘
- Northwest?
B | o A It would be compensatery drainage.  If that well
- is drilled Union will drill in the North half of Sectiocn 5.
. _ 0 What assurances have you got that Union will drill?

A Well, we have no assurances ..ybody will 8rill. The
o0il business is a risky business at best, but they keep
drilling.

Q Will the well in the Northeast Northwest in the

Pennsylvanian drain the Southeast Southeast of Section 57
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Southeast Southeast of Section 5?

Yes, sir,

in the Penngylvanjan,

ALBLQUERQUE, NFW MEXICO
BUQUERGUE, NEw MEXiCcO
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Q We're in the Pennsylvanian:
A I know.
All right, sir,

End 40 -- and 28 feet of thickness,

0
A

Q In the Pennsylvanian?
A

In the Wolfcamp, 1'p answering your question,

And in taking Mr, Garb's figure of 25,54 billion ang dividing
30 into it as I €xpressed, I felt that the effectivea drainagel

area in the Wolfcamp would have CcCverad it'g effecting an

It was a gcod well at the time, There's some excellent
drill step tests, that based upon these highly scientific /
builqg up tests, whiap we have had at this hearing, assuming }
they apply to the Pennsylvanian, they would drain the
Southeast of Section 5, )

Q Are they generally the Same; they are and they I

—_—
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" [ ]
) te aren't, aren't they?
- A They‘re comparable, I think, in this particular
(39
case; they're limestone.
[~ ]

Q So it's your testimony that the well in the

Northeast of the Nortawest will effectively and efficiently,

ERQUE, NEW MEXICO

or it will drain the section?

A Yes, sir.

Q It will drair the area between the well. and the
Southeast Southeast, will it or won't it?

A Yes, sir --

Q That's enough, appreciate it.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PRAY:
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£ Q Mr. Keplinger, would the Union Oil Company have
an opportunity to drill a Pennsylvanian well in Section
. 5 to prevent uncompensated drainage which might occur from

the well which we propose?

- | A They'd have the opportunity.

Q Mr. Keplinger, in your opinion is the well which
Union Oil Company and the governmental unit now owns in
Section 32, is that drainage substantial quantities of

gas at the present time from the applicant's properties in

Section 57

A In my opinion it is.
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MR. PRAY: No Ifurther questions.

MR. PORTER: If there are no further questions the
witness may be excused. Does that conclude your testimony?
Mr. Christy, do you have testimony to offer?

MR. CHRISTY: No, sir.

MR. FRAY: If the Commission please, I would
like to have them take judicial notice that Order R-2826 is an|
order establishing Wolfcamp Gas Pools, covering all of
Sections 31, 32 and 33, Township 25 Soutl, Range 33 East,
and all of Sections 4 and 5, Townéhip 26 South, Range
33 East, New Mexico Prime Meridian, Lea County.

MR. PORTER: This is the order which establishned
the horizontal and vertical limits?

MR. PRAY: Yes, and take notice of this. And also,
it's the order established in the Pennsylvanian Pool.

MR. CHRISTY: I have no objection to administrative
notice. |

MR. PRAY: Thank you, Mr. Christy.

MR, PORTER: The Commission will take administrative
notice. All right, Mr, Christy.

MR. CHRISTY: Mr. Porter, in view of the testimony
here this morning we would like to ask the Commission to
incorporate this record, these records, in tlie testimony in

Case 3158 of the 0il Conservation Commission, otherwise the
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testimony of this case becomes very difficult to understand.

MR. PORTER: Case 3158, being the case we heard
vestergay.

MR, PRAY: Ve would ask, as a counter proposal, that
both of these cases be incorporated together and all the
testimony in each case be considered together.

MR. CHRISTY: We have no objection.

MR. PORTER: what's your proposal, Mr. Pray?

MR. PRAY: That we just consolidate the testimony
from the case today with the case yesterday and have the
testimony considered in all the applications.

MR. PORTER: That all the applications and reccords
be considered together?

MR. PRAY: Yas, sir;

MR. PORTER: 1In its deiiberation the Commission will
consider the record in bouth cases together as being
consolidated.

MR. CHRISTY: That's aill,

MR. PORTER: 1If there is nothing further, are there
any statements at this time?

MR. PRaY: I would like to make a brief statement,
if I might, please.

Our applications which we have presented today,

have been based on the proposition that they can best avoid
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;s : future practical operational problems; that it had been
- ; indicated to us on numerous occasicns, ths occasion that
b 8
§ Union Oil Company did not desire to participate in Section S;
- s g
4y 5 & Bg that in fact these non-standard units were suggested to us
= ox 3k |
- - § 32 by a representative of the Union 0il Company, that they would ;
. a> E 2z
t - 2“:
'ZE E 33 reduce the possibility of future conflicts in the requirement
- 5 3 33
I :; that this Commission continually adjudicate the rights as
- Y ,
- = X s % to the amount of drilling cost appropriate to each formation
o0 = g £# |
' = % u as to what happens when you have a remedial workover job in
t owe Q3 5 o2
. g &° one of the formations, how the rights will be adjudicated
- = 2 3%
m @ 8 o¥ by the parties.
= 3§ =3
TS £ 55 We have pointed out by our case todav, that it
e 9=
4 Tz 23 ‘
b EE : 1% does not prohibit the other owners to develop their
g,;ﬁ e :—_ prOfits.

i
We have shown there are no unusual well locations,

(¥

- that all the locations sought would be permitted under the
s standard rules of this Commission, under the existing
spacing.

We have also tried to point out that economics are
such that a prudent operator would drill the wells as the
applicaticns filed.

It was further pointed out that a prudent operator

would defer the drilling of the l20-acre Wolfcamp until

such time there was more information, We're not going to

-
-

F1)

33
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. m
‘ I : drill two wells immediately without being able to determine
. r g whether or not the informatior, we have at the present time
) - § . is correct or incorrect, or extending the information.
‘ e ;___: ? gg We want as best as possible to develop more
: as § %; information about this pool and its aerial extent and its
*' -‘ ;g é §§ volumetric capacity and its pay.
5 23
Ly - g :E As the Commission has been advised, the gamma
- . oo I S
X :‘: gﬂ % gé ray negtron log is certainly not the most desirable way
f, - § g ?% to pick pay. Certginly, cores are a definite asset, drill
b ; g %; stem testing, open hole logs, which was possible on the
" = § §§ Red Hills,
. : i; ; ;é The testimony has shown that these applications
- 2 =3
be g g %2 would protect Correlative Rights and that they would also
1 i. - & ZE pPrevent waste,
: " The opponents have tried to show that this would
-
. b result in multiplicity of suits for non-standard units,
e The only other owners in Section 5 are represented
, - by the Union 0il Company as operator, that this is one of the
‘ boundaries of the governmental units ang the only
] | uncommissioned interests are from the applicants seeking
| non-standard units, and we certainly would not oppose
- non-standard applications by the Union 031 Company.
We don'c think there would be any opposition that
; L they would have legal locations for their welle, and there
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]
b H would be no necessity for any opposition to any of these
| 3 : :
” % applications. We believe it would be a routine matter.
wle
. § . They say that this would be a terrivle way to
. > b4
L1t =2 % §§ develop this field, they're trying to make us out as we're
¥ C— x *
z
|- as 2 §§ forcing them irnto a most unfavorable position, but I ask
i [ ¥ = mg
= 5 %% you who drilled the Red Hills 30 feet from the North line
- r ™ & 23
;Tt <3 E °2 of Section 5. It is the jocation of that well which
o0 o« 3. '
. = % 82 . .
g" = 5 2 brings us in tocay to proiect our Correlative Rights, to
w = § &%
| oo } x W
= = ~ % avoid the conflicts we have had for now 18 months concerning
s 0 L0
i 3° .
— I ;g his well and the protection of the Corrxelative Rights of
ad = 92
= g; $ R the applicants.
ke >‘-\ z .'g .
a> ., 8% We submit to the Commission that we are sure you're
o = I a2
N Iy
T % Y- tired of hearing these matters; we're certainly tired of having
a> 2 88 .
- — $ =°
ke +o continually appear here in order to protect our rights,
e
and we believe that the granting of these applications would
by
) eliminate the necessity for a continuation of such
' aGversary proceedings. and thus in the interest of the
i
prevention of waste and protection of Correlative Rights and
W avoidance of conflicts and applicable problems we ask that the
i Cuinsndeion grant our application.
MR. HINKLE: Xf y»u consider all the facts and
t
= circumstances in this case, I think the Commission can only
conclude that Correlative Rights will be violated rather than

protected by the granting of these non-standard units.

L




to use his just and equitable share of the reservoir
¢

e energy”.
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2 o
¢ Sk 7 Under Section 65-3+14 of the Conservation Act,
. % provides, "The rules, regulations or orders of the
9 Y
- ¢ 5 Commission shall, so far as it is practicable to do so,
. Y es 3 g afford to the owner of each property in a pool the
% = s 3k
£ pot - § E; opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the
, as 5 32
s - 2 N
S y it e B R .
;- ‘= § 32 oil or gas, or both, in the r-.0l1l, being an amount, so far
B » o 3%
. b 0§ -3 as can be practically determined, and so far as such can be
oo X S
rf L= = F 3 practicably obtained without waste, substantially in the
C e = § %3
- : = 2 2y proportion that the quantity of the recrverable oil or gas,
: Powe Q3 $
4 S g %: or botl. »nder such property bears to the total recoverable
r , e & 83 ’
i S éé g ¥ oil or gas, o5 both, in the pool, and for this purpose
= I
= I i
= ¢ i:
- -8

SPECIALIZING IN:

L Now, we believe that the izssult of the aranting of
these non-standard units would be to give them an unfair
advantage and to viclate Correlative Rights in that they
;- would get a much larger share of the gas or recoverable
hydrocarbons in the pocl than they would be entitled to by
virtue of a calculation of the gas-in-place under their
particular properties.

This pool is just like a big tub., We have one
straw in it, they want to éut another straw in it, and we know

and all the evidence shows that one of those straws is going

to drain out as much fluid or gas as the other straw., And if




]

' PAGE 59

"

, put three strzws each will get a third. Then that, if they
- are permitted to drill a well offsetting this well on a

, 160-acre non-standard unit, that unit cannot afford, because

of the economics involved, to go ahead and develop this on

a 160-acre basis.

They're faced with drilling one well, Union is

faced with drilling a lot of wells in this whole unit. é

The unit itself was designed to protect Correlative

Rights. They had an opportunity to join the unit; they

HEARINGS, STATI: MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DALY COPY, CONVENTIONS

® PHONE 256.1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NcW MEXICO

112 SIMMS BLDG. ® P,0. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6(91 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

dearniey-meier reporting service, inc.

r- :: g . refused to do it. 1If, as I pointed :out yesterday, had they
- s § g joined the unit, Correlative Rights would have been protected
* ;‘3 § g in every way and this dispute wouid not have arisen in
;; % % any matter.
7", 5 ZE Their own testimony in this case shows clearly that
Ch they think one well will effectively and efficiently drain
i; more than 160 acres. In otner words, their own testimony

is in support of wider spacing.

T . Now, in circumstances like this I believe it to be
the duty of the Commission to fix the largest spacing

that the evidence will justify. That is that one well will
erfectively and efficiently drain, taking into consideration

all the economics: in: the case. And unless the Commission .

does  that Correlative :Rights are certainly going to be

violated as they will be in this case. Thank you,
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§ MR. PRAY: If the Commission please, I would like

to elaborate a little bit on the doctrine of Correlative

Rights as mentioned by Mr. Hinkle. He mentioned the
definition contained in the statutes and requlations about

what are Correlative Rights, that they are in amount insofar

as can be practically determined what one property owner's
recoverable reserves bear with the reserves in the entire
field. And I submit it is the uncontroverted testimony and
evidence of thsse cascs that the Scuth half of Section § ie
not established to be productive; and therefore it has not
been established that there are any Correlative Rights in

the South kralf of Section 5, and that our application today

T
r
&

we admit that, and say that we are going to defer drilling

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, SYATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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o of the South half of Section 5 as far as the Wolfcamp is
concerned, until there is additional information.

He states that nec-ause our testimony shows that a
well will drain more than 160 acres that this supports
larger cspacing. I submit to the Commission that vou know
just because a well drains more it doesn't mean that it will
ecouomically drain more than its spacing unit. This is not
in itself a case for economics.

You could have one well draining an entire pool

covering 30 sections, it's possible but it doesn't mean it

will economically drain it. And their own witness testified
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-
: to it yesterday.
o He falls back on his tub and straw theory saying hid
i«
Correlative Rights are not going to be protected because we'rq
[ ]

going to get a straw in the reservoir. I submit that after

18 months of drainage we get a straw in and protect our
rights.’ We're not going to drain an unfair share of our gas;
we're going to be on the Pennsylvanian. We'll have a unit
28732013, ﬁe'll have a reduced allowable well there and if
a second Wolfcamp is drilled.it will have a reduced

allowable. All we want is our fair share; we're not asking

=

DEPOSITIONS, MEARINCGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTINONY, DAILY SOPY, CONVENTIONS

for anything else.

MR. PORTER: Anything further to be offerad in the

case?
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SPECIALIZING IN:

! t-3 MR. HILL: I have a telegram received by the

| Commission, May 17, 1966 from George B. Abel, working interest

- oﬁner in the Red Hills Area, and Mr. Abel objects to the

i application of Schuman's applications, Case 3401 and 3402;

- and there's a letter here from Texaco Inccrporated dated

;, o May the 16th, 1966 signed by J. H. Markley, Division Manager,

7 - ’ in which they oppose the application of Cases 3402 and 3402.
MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Hill. Off the record.

(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)

vy ' MR. PRAY: We would ask that if this gentleman

has a statemert for the record, we ask that he bes sworn and

g
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make the statement under oath.

. 2
- % MR. CHRISTY: Mr. Porter, I believe it has been
L g the practice to except the statements.
. éé § gg MR. PRAY: We believe good administrative procedure
. — > xu
3 - o g §% of the law that everyone have an opportunity to cross-
¥ g g,
1 ';2 % §§ examine on anythiag that goes into the record.
S - = B 23
- 5 g E§ MR. PORTER: At this time, Mr. Pray, the Commission
% = E%; s §§ will continue its long established practice of allowing
} - E%_ % é% someone to make a statement of position for his company,
L . P w ez
, . :: g %; so Mr. Lyonswill be recognized at this time.
a> ¢ og
- 'ég g §§ MR. PRAY: We would like to the record to tender
L: jé; ; éé our objections of. the:statement that Mr. Lyons plans to
- E; % §§ make at this time. We object to their considerationé-by
s g 83 ’
T this Commission.
. MR. PORTER: Mr. Lyons,
§q MR. LYONS: Victor Lyons appearing for Contineatal

0il Company, and if it would reduce complications I would be
glad to tender my statement by letter, if the Commission
e N will receive it.

| » MR. PORTER: You can make your statement of
pozition by letter, The Commission will put the letter in the
file, Mz. Lyons.

MR. LYONS: Whichever the Commission would prefer.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Lyons, I believe the Commission
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® PHONE 243-669) ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
¢ PHONI: 256-1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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would prefer that you submit a letter.

MR. LYONS: Fine, I'll be glad to do so.

MR. PORTER: If there is nothing further to be
offered in this case the Commission will take the case
under advisement and the hearing is adjourned.

(Whereupon, the hearing was

adjourned at 12:30 o'clock
A. M.)
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)
I, BOBBY J. DAVIS, Court Rep 'rter, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings
before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa

Fe, New Mexico, 1s a true and correct record to the best of

my knowledge, skill and ability.
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Eise O I
Notary 1i€& - Court Reporter

NPT WP
1)

My Commission Expires:

1203 FINST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

J
dearnley-meier reparting service, inc.

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS,

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ¢ P.O. BOX 1092

March 13, 1969.




